
 

 

San Diego Unified DAC Executive Minutes 
June 10, 2015 

6:30 - 7:45 pm at Ballard Parent Center 
 

 

The DAC Executive Board meeting was called to order on June 10, 2015 at 6:30 pm by Chair Amy 

Redding.  

Attendance: Amy Redding,Rocco Greco, Imani Robinson, Helen Green, Gabriela Contreras-Misirlioglu , 

Suzy Reid, Eric Gonzales, Sally Smith 

Redding stated a vote was required to add Title I central budget to agenda. Approved unanimously. 
 
Minutes of May 6 2015 approved without changes. 
 
Discussion of undesignated Title I monies 
Discussion of carryover of Title I Parent Involvement funds due to money added late in the year. DAC 
noted it is opposed to carryovers but this was exception due to when monies were received 
 
Recommendation for district LCFF monies: 
 
Request that DAC is the accountability group to be designated to monitor LCAP for strategies called out 
in the LCAP to be sure the district is abiding by the LCAP. DAC supports setting out IEP, 504, TRI and 
student study team as metrics for specific measures of progress. 
Discussion of transcript audits. DAC supports transcript audits to ensure students are being placed in 
appropriate courses and that EL students are placed in courses which will earn graduation credits. This 
could be an alternate. 
 
Recommend the Title I budget as presented at DAC executive committee meeting with the following 
changes:  
That translation be supported as presented at the February 18, 2015, DAC general meeting. The 
Committee’s understanding that this additional support could come from both Title I and Local Control 
Funding Formula (LCFF) funds 

Request that all central office Title I funds being used to support private schools (line items 13 and 23) 
be reduced to the legal minimum.  

 With the remaining balance of Title I funds, the general DAC body recommends they be placed into the 
school site allocation line item.  

 The DAC executive team  discussion of recommendation of  alternatives with the philosophy that  the 
dollars get as close to students as possible:  

1) Target eighth graders for Dropout Prevention. The DAC executive team is concerned about the lack of 
supports for middle school students in the LCAP because they have special needs that are not being met. 
Recommend a program for eighth graders at all Title I schools that addresses the social/emotional and 
academic struggles of these students at a very critical juncture. Thoughts of dropping out of school start 
before the ninth grade. Add LCFF dollars to this program and add it along with metrics to the LCAP.  



 

 

2) At all Title I middle schools, sponsor classes for parents and teen. Such classes include “Parenting Your 
Teen” or “Raising Your Resilient Teen.”  

3) Increase DAC parent involvement funds  

4) Add funds to the counseling budget for transcript and class placement audits.  
 
 
A meeting will be scheduled with district staff in July or August to plan the 2015-2016 DAC meetings 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm. 


